King's Lodge School

Origins of our House Team Names

Kindness, Learning, Success

“When setting the Houses up in 1989, | researched a number of people who had made some
contribution to Chippenham...mostly charitable. | did an assembly on each one, and then
the children voted to choose the four they wanted as house names.”

Carole Vincent — Headteacher 1989 1912/02/10)

COLBORNE YELLOW team

1769 Colborne

William Colborne by trust deed 17™" November 1769 left £1,000 3% Consols in trust for “the support of the
Freeman of the borough or widows of Freemen.” Sums ranging from 10s.0d. to £3 were distributed in
January according “to the size and necessities of their families”. In 1869 the trustees reported that there
were only 47 persons “strictly entitled” and that “few if any of them were in necessitous circumstances.”
Accordingly at a public meeting (10" November 1898) it was decided that at least a part of the Colborne gift
should be converted to educational purposes...when the building in Cocklebury Road was erected £700 of
its cost came from this Charity.

Excerpts, (pp. 86, 87, from “Chippenham”; J.A Chamberlain)
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